
Headteacherõs Corner 

The theme of the first week of term was very 

appropriate for this time of new yearõs 

resolutions: òAspire.ó  In assemblies, we 

considered the things to which we can aspire.  

We also considered the importance of having 

a clear vision of these things.  Visualising the 

future to which we aspire was also a central 

part of the Student Conference held 

yesterday. As they opened their mock exam 

results envelope, Year 11 students were given a 

foretaste of the moment they open their real 

exam results in the Summer.  Once theyõd seen 

their results, they were asked some crucial 

questions which are actually useful for all 

students to consider at the start of new year: 

Do you have a clear view of what you are 

aiming for?  Do you have a plan of how you 

are going to get there?  Is your future looking 

like it will meet your aspirations?  Could you 

push yourself further?  Are you just letting life 

happen or are you aspiring to something 

greater?  
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Warwickshireõs Children and Young Peoples 

Drug and Alcohol Service  

Warwickshire Local Authority have alerted us to 

recent serious events involving a young person 

and ecstasy/MDMA in Rugby.  The Warwickshire 

created fact sheet about ecstasy/MDMA has 

been placed on the school website . 

Warwickshire are particularly concerned about 

the strength (purity) of ecstasy tablets in 

circulation locally across Warwickshire at this 

present time.  

Ms N Thompson  

School Closure Information  

Itõs that time of year again!  In the event of a 

school closure due to bad weather, please note 

that a notice will be placed on the school 

website , twitter (@HenleySchool) and will be 

broadcast on local radio stations.  

Beauty and The Beast tickets  

Tickets for the schoolõs production of Beauty and 

The Beast are now available to purchase from 

School Gateway.  Performances will take place 

on  Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 6th and Thursday 

7th February at 7:30pm. Tickets are priced at £8 

per person.  

PROM 2019 

The Prom booking is now confirmed and will 

take place on Tuesday 2 nd July 2019 at Henley 

in Arden Golf Club. Could any parents 

interested in helping or joining the Prom 

Committee please let Miss Thompson know via 

nthompson@henleyschool.com  

Christmas Jumper 

day  

With our festive 

clothing day on 

the last day of 

term, we raised 

£900 for National 

AIDS Trust (NAT) . 

NAT is dedicated 

to transforming 

the UKõs response to HIV. Thank you very much 

for all of your donations!  

http://www.henleyschool.com/keeping-children-safe
http://www.henleyschool.com/
http://www.henleyschool.com/


season playing the sport, Mia competed in the 

U14s championships and her team came third 

overall. Well 

done, Mia!  

Libby Swallow, 

year 9, has also 

been out 

regularly 

competing with 

her new pony 

More Tea Vicar (also known as Dreamer). 

Although a relatively new partnership, they are 

proving to be an excellent team and are 

already bringing home plenty of rosettes. In 

September, Libby and Dreamer qualified for the 

Solihull Riding Club Blue Chip Championships 

after coming 2nd, 4th and 4th in the 60cm, 

70cm and 80cm showjumping classes 

respectively. The next month they competed in 

a one day event and came 7th overall, winning 

the dressage phase with an excellent score of 

28.75%. Later in October, Libby and Dreamer 

were out competing again, this time bringing 

home more 2nd place and 4th place rosettes 

for showjumping. I am excited to see how they 

continue to progress over the next year!  

If you would like any information on how to get 

involved with the school Equestrian Team, 

please email hhs.equestrian.club@gmail.com  

Mrs S Campton  

Equestrian Team News  

The school equestrian team members have 

kept themselves very busy over the past few 

months representing not only their school, but 

also their local Riding Clubs and Pony Club 

branches at a variety of different competitions, 

including a discipline you may not have heard 

of before!  

Firstly, a huge congratulations must go to Ciara

-Anne McMahon who qualified for the 

Regional Grass Roots Championships earlier in 

the year, at her very first competition as part of 

the school team. On Saturday 2nd December 

Ciara -Anne and her pony, Wait With Ginger, 

travelled to Kings Equestrian Centre in 

Herefordshire. Ciara -Anne was competing 

against many other talented riders who had all 

qualified to compete at the championships, 

but she didn't let this faze her. She rode a lovely 

dressage test to win a 

fantastic fourth place 

rosette! This was a 

super achievement for 

one of our youngest 

members of the team.  

Another year 8 rider, 

Mia Jarrett, has also 

been out competing 

over the summer with 

her pony, Cowboy. This versatile pair have 

been trying out lots of new sports including 

eventing and horseball. A few of Mia's 

achievements include winning the inter -centre 

team competition with her riding school team 

(Featherbed Stables), achieving 7th place at a 

One Day Event at Whitfield Farm, winning a 

2nd place rosette in the Working Hunter Class 

at Lapworth Show and competing at the Pony 

Club championships to come 4th individually 

and also 4th with her team in dressage and 

showjumping. However, Mia has also been 

learning a new sport... HORSEBALL! This is a 

team sport involving passing a football -sized 

ball with handles on it between players on the 

team. Goals are scored by throwing the ball 

through a hoop. Both riders and their mounts 

need to be fast, agile and brave! In just her first 

GB News 

Since 2011 Georgia Lindsay, Year 10, has been 

Synchronised Swimming . She competes in set 

figures, solo, duet and team routines. This year 

she has competed at both County and 

Regional  level and is currently the duet winner 

at Regional level.  

After being placed at 

Nationals at the end of 

November, Georgia was 

invited to trial for the 

National Synchro squad at 

the start of December. She 

was selected for a place in the England 

Development Team and  has enjoyed training 

sessions with them already. Well Done Georgia.  

Mrs S Campton  



Checked School Gateway?  Itõs an every day thing! 

Congratulations Jessica Singer, Year 8, on 

achieving her role in Elf the musical. Jessica 

performed in the play just before Christmas. 

Well Done!  
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